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October 2023

OPEN EVENING BHM MENUS ACCORDION TASTER DAY

BLACK HISTORY MONTH AT WOODSIDE

THIS ISSUE
YEAR 9 ELECTIVES UPDATE

NEW MUSICAL TASTER DAYS

YOUTH CLUB

MULBERRY ACADEMY WOODSIDE WILL BE MARKING BLACK HISTORY MONTH 2023 WITH
NEW MENUS, EVENTS & OPPORTUNITIES TO LEARN ABOUT CULTURES FROM AFRICA AND

THE CARIBBEAN 



Thank you very much for your support over the term so far, students
have significantly raised their games in relation to uniform and
adherence to the Woodside values of respect, pride and kindness. Our
not so new Year 7 students are settled and an incredible group of
young people. I am so proud to have them in our family.

Our Year 11 students have been exemplary in terms of attending on
time and engaging in lessons. See below for the assessments they have
for this half term. Early revision is key to final examination
performance. 

This week saw the launch of Black History month at school. It was
great to see our year 9 students perform an informative assembly to
their peers. Students in Year 9 also have the opportunity to meet with
our caterers, Caterlink. This will form a part of a wider piece of work as
we go for the race charter mark. As such, we will be examining our
curriculum, recruitment processes and look at key groups performance
and support we put in for students and staff.

Next week we have two key trust events for annual trust lecture at
RSA House which students in Year 10 will attend. 

We will soon be releasing applications for the Mercedes formula one
STEM academy to Year 10 students. 

Finally, a huge reminder for our open evening on Wednesday 11th
October which is open for students in Year 5 or 6 and think have a
child, family member or neighbour who may be interested we’d love to
see you there. 

Ms Wallace
Headteacher

DEAR PARENTS AND CARERS,

Ms Wallace's Announcements
LATEST UPDATES FROM THE HEADTEACHER

UPCOMING KEY DATES
Monday 9th October

CAT’s Results

Thursday 5th October
Key 30 evening

4:00 pm – 5:00 pm

Wednesday 11th October
Opening Evening

5pm - 7pm

Thursday 19th October 
Careers Evening

4pm - 5:30pm

Monday 16, Tuesday 17th 
& Friday 20th

Open Mornings
9am - 10am

Wednesday 18th October
How to Support yourself with

Revision

NEXT WEEK:

WEEK 2
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MONTH
HISTORY

CELEBRATE

BLACK

18TH OCT 4-5:30PM

COME AND JOIN US IN CELEBRATION OF BLACK HISTORY
MONTH FOR OUR ANNUAL BHM FESTIVAL

 FREE TICKETS AVAILABLE VIA OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE 

WWW.MULBERRYWOODSIDE.ORG

FESTIVAL

Cultural food and items on sale
raising money for Charity 

https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/




Mulberry Academy Woodside
Celebrates Black History Month
This week marked the start of a month that would
celebrate the work and significant accomplishments
of the Black community. 

Starting with assemblies delivered by our Year 9
students, this week focused on key individuals in
Black British History such as Sarah Forbes Bonetta
and Benjamin Zephaniah. 

Across the autumn term, pupils in all year groups
will participate in an annual tutor display
competition with pupils showcasing their creativity.

In addition, our student council is in the process of
designing a menu for the school canteen which
celebrates cultural cuisine from West Africa, East
Africa and the Caribbean. 















STUDENT OF THE WEEK
Student Name:Ali Eceroglu.
Form: 7Q
Excellence in: Positive Attitude. 

“Ali has had a very positive start in this term. He has
been focused and made lots of progress in all his
classes. His behaviour has taken a 180° turn for better,
and he is now a proud owner of lots of praise points,
with an aim to earn more. 
Well done Ali, keep up the good work, stay focused and
you'll do really well.  

Ms Zahajkiewicz

Student Spotlight
Recognising the talent of Mulberry Woodside's students 

Congratulations to the following musicians who have
passed the audition: 

8A: Pelin Boran and Ezo Stoasa 
8Y: Freddie Collins 
8L: Nawal Ali, Rezwana Miah and Nicholas Rogala
7I: Harlem Williams, Preston Mellowship, Ramarni
Ramazani, Stephanie Ferreira and Skye Vickers
7T Shreya Maharjan and Kaylan Streete-Porter

Well done all!!!

Violin Taster
The Violin taster sessions were a huge success last
Wednesday at Mulberry Academy Woodside . Violin
teacher Mrs Forrest-Hay was very impressed by the
talent and enthusiasm of our students!

HIGHEST PRAISE POINTS
Students with highest praise points last week are
below: 

Emre COBAN  11A                       32
Hannah ABDULLAHI  11L            28
Fabiana PEREIRA  11A                23
Sadika KHANOM  11Y                  21
Otis BAMBER  11L                       19
Mikaela NONES  11L                    19 
Aliya MATADI  11L                       19
Adem GOVENC  11L                    19
Erza HAZIRI  11Y                          18
Hector GHIKAS  11L                    18

The year 11 students below are on zero behaviour
points- amazing job! 

Raghav GROVER
Nour HASSOUN
Ioan IUGA
Gergana IVANOVA
Eric KATONO
Amelia KEAN
Saira KHAN
Sadika KHANOM
Alfred LYDON
Cianna WILLIAMS AWONIYI

Omur AGLAMAZ
Mehmet AKOGLU
Vasil ANTOV
Alicia ARMSTRONG
Xhoana BAKIA
Mariya CHOWDHURY
Ergest DAJA
Naomi GEAMANU
Ryan VEERASAMI
Theodore WILLIAMS

Clara MACKS
Emma MALLINDER
Farzan MIRLASHARI
Ayman RAHMAN
Dildar SARI
Nathan SIOW
Teoni SMITH
Vitoria SOUTO
Alesha SSEGUYA
Nora SUBRATTY

PRAISE FOR 0 BEHAVIOUR POINTS



YEAR 11 AREAS
Please remember B114 is open every
lunchtime for year 11 to revise and complete
homework. 

MS KANE’S INTRODUCTION
It has been a really busy week for year 11s. 

Last week we had the Capital City College group come
and speak in assembly about the different post 16
courses they offer.
We also welcomed parents and students for the
information evening, where heads of departments
offered lots of useful revision resources for students to
take away and use to revise for their November mocks.

Each day after school staff are putting on booster
revision sessions in all subjects, this also began last
week and students have been working really hard in
these sessions. We were able to praise 50 students
with a special breakfast for having 0 conduct points
and beginning the year exceptionally well. 

Finally, we met our prefects for the first time to begin
planning how they are going to contribute to making
our school the best it can be. They have got started this
week on helping with celebrations for Black History
Month. 

Year 11 Spotlight
The latest information and updates for year 11 students

Take part in our Black history month
activities! Speak to the prefects for more
information about the Mulberry Woodside
Cookbook and poster board competition 

Prefect Meeting 
Wednesday 11th October

*Praise* breakfast 
Thursday 12th October

Black History Month Event 
Wednesday 18th October

Ms Holden and Mr Collis coming in
Thursday 19th October 

Careers evening 4pm - 5.30pm
Thursday 19th October 

Half term 
23rd October 

KEY DATES: OCTOBER



TEACHER SHOUT OUTS
Thank you to everyone working so hard to support
year 11. Here are some thank you’s from year 11
students who are particularly grateful this week! 

Evin: Ms Ampudia because she is such a kind teacher
and always willing to help us when we are stuck and
builds our confidence.

Shoutout 2: Ms Ampudia really good business teacher,
she gives us useful revision resources and explains
exam technique really clearly 

Shoutout 3: Mr Rabbits gives us great revision
resources and always makes the lessons really
engaging 

Walid: Ms Turay for always helping us when we are
stuck and making sure we don't leave the class without
learning something new 

Year 11 Spotlight
The latest information and updates for year 11 students

Prefect Meeting
Wednesday 1st November 

*Praise* breakfast
Thursday 2nd November 

Ms Holden and Mr Collis coming in
Thursday 2nd November & Thursday 9th November

Prefect Meeting 
Wednesday 15th November

*Praise* breakfast
Thursday 16th Nov 2023

Ms Holden and Mr Collis coming in
Thursday 16th November 

Mock Exams 
Monday November 20 – Friday December 1st Dec

KEY DATES: NOVEMBER



Announcements & Reminders
UNIFORM UPDATE
All Year 8 and 9 students have been provided
with one free tie and blazer. For now, it is still
permitted to wear the old uniform but
overtime this will be phased out. Ties are still
available to buy through parent mail and from
the front office.

YEAR 9 ELECTIVES
Electives have begun! 

This week saw the first full length session of
year 9 electives. These exciting sessions are an
opportunity for our year 9 pupils to learn a new
skill and engage in an activity that they might
not have otherwise thought about trying.

We have crafts from crochet to ceramics,
language and culture sessions ranging from
Chinese to cultural dance, technology-based
electives spanning film studies to E-sports and
adventurous activities including a group of
students undertaking the Duke of Edinburgh
Award. 

Electives run for all Year 9 pupils every
Tuesday from 3.10-4pm. 

Thank you to all staff members who are
running these enriching sessions for our pupils. 

Thank you
Andrea


